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Alcha Chair Baker and Members of the Committee:;

The Property Casualty Insurers Association of America (PCI) is opposed to SB 1190
because the bill is not necessary would delay the handling of motor vehicle accident
claims. '

SB 1190 would require the person who reviews the medical records related to the
treatment of a motor vehicle accident claimant to be of the same specialty as the
provider whose treatment is being reviewed. The bill's requirement is based on the
incorrect premise that satisfactory record reviews can only be performed by persons
who have the same specialty as the medical provider. There is no proven need for the
bill's restriction.

Enactment of the requirement in SB 1190 would impede motor vehicle insurers' efforts
to complete their claim investigations in a timely manner. For many specialfies, it is
difficult to identify a person who is available to perform a record review. That situation
presents two poor alternatives, either the claim investigation is stalled until a specialist
can be located or the processing of the claim goes forward without appropriate record
review. Both alternatives presented by SB 11980 should be avoided.

PCl asks that SB 1190 be held in the Committee.



